
December 19 2022 

Lieutenant General Sean Clancy, 
Chief of Staff, 
Óglaigh na hÉireann 
Station Road, 
Newbridge, 
Co Kildare 

Dear Lieutenant General Clancy, 

On behalf of the board and all at daa, I am writing to express deep condolences to 
Óglaigh na hÉireann on the tragic death of Private Sean Rooney.  

As a business with a long association with the Middle East and with Lebanon in particular, 
we are keenly aware of the vitally important work that is undertaken by Irish soldiers under 
the UNIFIL flag. The loss of Private Rooney, while working to promote peace and 
reconciliation, is deeply mourned by all. Our thoughts are with his family, friends and all 
Defence Forces personnel at home and overseas at this very sad and difficult time. Ar dheis 
Dé go raibh a anam dílis. 

We also hope for a speedy recovery for Private Shane Kearney and the other injured 
soldiers so that they can return to their families soon. 

Yours sincerely, 

Basil Geoghegan 
Chairman 
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